The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday May 10, 2022 with Supervisors Scott, Fredd and Umble present.  Chairman Scott called the meeting to order.
The minutes of the April meeting were read.  Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
The proposed minutes of the Planning Commission were read.
Police report – there were 78 activities for the month, 19 traffic related, fees collected are pending.  The training activity at Octorara went well, there were 26 individuals from law enforcement present.
Zoning report – there were 4 building permits issued, 1 building permit is pending, and 4 storm water/grading permits were issued.  Total fees collected were $1,576.90.  FEMA/PEMA Fernwood Bridge project is ongoing, a topo survey is underway and an H & H study is scheduled.  Bill spoke with a realtor in regards to the Lasko property – a potential buyer is possibly interested in selling the development rights.  We are expecting a Zoning Hearing Board application soon in regards to the Laffey property off of Rt. 41.
Legal – Solicitor Legg reported it has been extremely quiet.  He has worked on editing the Zoning Ordinance for posting on the website, it is progressing well.
Road report – Tom met with AMS about oil & chipping roads, and Harlan about scratch paving.  A couple of road signs have been stolen and we are waiting on replacements.
Old Business – The plans were signed for the Hodge subdivision. Brandon briefly spoke about the Comprehensive Plan Task Force – the plan is complete as a final draft and will be presented at a public meeting on June 6.  The Supervisors got some information from PLIGIT at the PSATS conference but thought it would be good to meet in person with someone from PLIGIT to discuss options.
Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.  The checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
New Business – Tom Scott mentioned that Police Chief Brian Sheller had contacted him about adding $250/month for a fuel surcharge.  It would be eliminated if fuel prices drop back down to “normal”.  There was some discussion as to how “normal” would be determined, but it was decided to approve the surcharge.  Tom Scott motioned to approve, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Barb Davis, Secretary/Treasurer
